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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 

註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 

 

商標註冊處處長根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 5 9／ 6 0 條，爲對下列註

冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類，作出修訂的建議。 

根據《商標規則》第 6 1 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布日

期後的三個月內，採用表格第 T 6 號提交反對建議的通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲

2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 7 月 4 日。)反對通知須載有提出

反對理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，反對人會如何受有關修訂影響，以

及反對人為何認為作出該等修訂會違反《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 5 8 ( 5 )條。  

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交反對通知的時限不得延展。 

RECLASSIFICATION OF SPECIFICATION OF 
GOODS OR SERVICES OF REGISTERED TRADE MARKS 

 

The Registrar of Trade Marks has made proposals for amendment under rule 59/60 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) for reclassification of the specification in 
respect of the following registration(s).  
 
Under rule 61 of the Trade Marks Rules, any person claiming to be affected by the 
proposed amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, file a 
notice of opposition to the proposals on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date 
is 4 April 2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.)  The notice of 
opposition shall include a statement of the grounds of opposition, which statement 
shall, in particular, explain how the opponent would be affected by the amendments if 
they were made and why in the opponent’s opinion the amendments would be contrary to 
section 58(5) of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).  
 
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time 
cannot be allowed for filing the notice of opposition. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199709111 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

NEW ZEALAND DAIRY BOARD 
PASTORAL HOUSE, 25 THE TERRACE, WELLINGTON, NEW 
ZEALAND. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

SIT, FUNG, KWONG & SHUM 
9th Floor, York House, The Landmark, 15 Queen's Road 
Central, Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

29 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 29 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 29 
milk and milk products; milk powder, cream, butter, 
cheese and casein; proteins and protein products; 
edible oils and fats; products for use in creaming 
coffee; margarine and food spreads; desserts; preserves 
and jams; all included in Class 29. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
casein;  all included in Class 1. 
 
Class 29 
milk and milk products; milk powder, cream, butter, and 
cheese; proteins and protein products; edible oils and 
fats; products for use in creaming coffee; margarine 
and food spreads; desserts; preserves and jams; all 
included in Class 29. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
1999B14235AA 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  

BC INTERNATIONAL COSMETIC & IMAGE SERVICES, INC. 
14901 S. ORANGE BLOSSOM TRAIL, ORLANDO, FLORIDA 32837, 
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Owner's Name, Address: UNITED STATES OF AMERICA. 
[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Robin Bridge & John Liu 
6th Floor, Wincome Centre, 39 Des Voeux Road Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

3, 5, 29, 30 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 3, 5, 29, 30 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 3 
hair shampoos, hair conditioners, hair colouring 
preparations, hair tinting preparations, hair dyeing 
preparations, preparations for the care, styling and 
treatment of the hair (all being non-medicated); gels, 
sprays, mousses and balms for hair styling and hair 
care; hair lacquers; hair decolorant preparations; 
permanent waving and curling preparations; preparations 
for the cleansing and care of the skin and body (all 
being non-medicated); soap; toilet oils and toilet 
water; creams, oils, milk, lotions, gels and powders 
for the face, the body and the hands; sun care 
preparations; cosmetics; make-up preparations; rouge, 
lip and eye brow pencils, eye cosmetics; essential 
oils; eau de colognes; perfumery; toiletries; non-
medicated toilet preparations; shaving foams; shaving 
gels; preparations for use before, during and after 
shaving; talcum powder; bath gels, bath oils, bath 
salts; toothpaste, non-medicated mouthwashes; 
dentifrices; depilatories; cosmetic preparations for 
the nail and cuticles, nail lacquer and remover; 
bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry 
use; cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive 
preparations; detergents; preparations for cleaning; 
hair lotions. 
 
Class 5 
nutritional preparations for medical use; nutritional 
supplements for pregnant and lactating women; carriers 
in tablet form for carrying pharmaceutical 
preparations; dietetic food and preparations in liquid 
form for medical purposes; dietetic food for medical 
use; food for babies and invalids; medical preparations 
for slimming purposes; albuminous foodstuffs for 
medical purposes, albuminous milk; medicated candy and 
confectionery; royal jelly for medical purposes; malt 
for pharmaceutical purposes; malted milk beverages for 
medical purposes; laxatives; lecithin for medical 
purposes; medicinal herbs, medicinal oils, medicinal 
roots, medicinal drinks and infusions; medicines for 
human purposes; preparations of micro-organisms for 
medical and veterinary use; pharmaceutical 
preparations; herbicides; oils, powders, tablets, 
ointments, all containing herbs for medical use; herbal 
teas, medicated herbal beverages; herbal preparations; 
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dietetic beverages and other substances adapted for 
medical use; health food supplements; milk ferments for 
pharmaceutical purposes, milk sugar, lactose, cod liver 
oil; tonics (medicinal); mineral preparations and 
supplements; vitamin preparations and substances; 
multi-vitamin and multi-mineral supplements; 
therapeutic vegetable oils; yeast for pharmaceutical 
purposes; sterilising preparations; veterinary and 
sanitary preparations; plasters, materials for 
dressings; materials for stopping teeth, dental wax, 
disinfectants; preparations for destroying vermin; 
fungicides, herbicides; preparations for sanitising 
hard surfaces and medical instruments. 
 
Class 29 
meat, fish, poultry and game; meat extracts; preserved, 
dried and cooked fruits and vegetables; jellies, jams, 
fruit sauces; eggs, milk and milk products, milk 
beverages (milk predominating); edible oils and fats; 
albumen for food; soups, broth and preparations for 
making soups and broth; soup and broth concentrates; 
food prepared from meat, fish, poultry and game; meat 
jellies; protein for human consumption; milk based 
drink and products with high protein content; milk base 
products with high calcium content; yoghurt; casein for 
food; gelatin for food; prepared nuts; fruit chips. 
 
Class 30 
chocolate; chocolate-based beverages; chocolate 
beverages with milk; coffee; coffee-based beverages; 
coffee beverages with milk; cocoa; cocoa-based 
beverages; cocoa beverages with milk; flavourings 
(other than essential oils) for food and beverages; 
cereals and preparations made from cereals; 
confectionery; cookies; crackers; farinaceous foods; 
glucose for food; honey; infusions (not medicinal); 
royal jelly for human consumption (not for medical 
purposes); malt-extract for food; rusks; sugar and 
natural sweeteners; yeast; food supplements consisting 
wholly or substantially wholly of cereals for human 
consumption; bean meal; corn flour, corn flakes, corn 
meal; maize flour, maize flakes, maize meal; oat 
flakes, oat meal; groats for human food; starch for 
food, starch products for food; malt for food; oat-
based food; vegetal; preparations for use as coffee 
substitutes; tea, rice, tapioca, sago, artificial 
coffee; flour and preparations made from cereals, 
bread, pastry and confectionery, ices; treacle; baking-
powder; salt, mustard; vinegar, sauces (condiments); 
spices; ice. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
casein for food. 
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Class 3 
hair shampoos, hair conditioners, hair colouring 
preparations, hair tinting preparations, hair dyeing 
preparations, preparations for the care, styling and 
treatment of the hair (all being non-medicated); gels, 
sprays, mousses and balms for hair styling and hair 
care; hair lacquers; hair decolorant preparations; 
permanent waving and curling preparations; preparations 
for the cleansing and care of the skin and body (all 
being non-medicated); soap; toilet oils and toilet 
water; creams, oils, milk, lotions, gels and powders 
for the face, the body and the hands; sun care 
preparations; cosmetics; make-up preparations; rouge, 
lip and eye brow pencils, eye cosmetics; essential 
oils; eau de colognes; perfumery; toiletries; non-
medicated toilet preparations; shaving foams; shaving 
gels; preparations for use before, during and after 
shaving; talcum powder; bath gels, bath oils, bath 
salts; toothpaste, non-medicated mouthwashes; 
dentifrices; depilatories; cosmetic preparations for 
the nail and cuticles, nail lacquer and remover; 
bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry 
use; cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive 
preparations; detergents; preparations for cleaning; 
hair lotions. 
 
Class 5 
nutritional preparations for medical use; nutritional 
supplements for pregnant and lactating women; carriers 
in tablet form for carrying pharmaceutical 
preparations; dietetic food and preparations in liquid 
form for medical purposes; dietetic food for medical 
use; food for babies and invalids; medical preparations 
for slimming purposes; albuminous foodstuffs for 
medical purposes, albuminous milk; medicated candy and 
confectionery; royal jelly for medical purposes; malt 
for pharmaceutical purposes; malted milk beverages for 
medical purposes; laxatives; lecithin for medical 
purposes; medicinal herbs, medicinal oils, medicinal 
roots, medicinal drinks and infusions; medicines for 
human purposes; preparations of micro-organisms for 
medical and veterinary use; pharmaceutical 
preparations; herbicides; oils, powders, tablets, 
ointments, all containing herbs for medical use; herbal 
teas, medicated herbal beverages; herbal preparations; 
dietetic beverages and other substances adapted for 
medical use; health food supplements; milk ferments for 
pharmaceutical purposes, milk sugar, lactose, cod liver 
oil; tonics (medicinal); mineral preparations and 
supplements; vitamin preparations and substances; 
multi-vitamin and multi-mineral supplements; 
therapeutic vegetable oils; yeast for pharmaceutical 
purposes; sterilising preparations; veterinary and 
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sanitary preparations; plasters, materials for 
dressings; materials for stopping teeth, dental wax, 
disinfectants; preparations for destroying vermin; 
fungicides, herbicides; preparations for sanitising 
hard surfaces and medical instruments; food supplements 
consisting wholly or substantially wholly of cereals 
for human consumption. 
 
Class 29 
meat, fish, poultry and game; meat extracts; preserved, 
dried and cooked fruits and vegetables; jellies, jams, 
fruit sauces; eggs, milk and milk products, milk 
beverages (milk predominating); edible oils and fats; 
albumen for food; soups, broth and preparations for 
making soups and broth; soup and broth concentrates; 
food prepared from meat, fish, poultry and game; meat 
jellies; protein for human consumption; milk based 
drink and products with high protein content; milk base 
products with high calcium content; yoghurt; gelatin 
for food; prepared nuts; fruit chips. 
 
Class 30 
chocolate; chocolate-based beverages; chocolate 
beverages with milk; coffee; coffee-based beverages; 
coffee beverages with milk; cocoa; cocoa-based 
beverages; cocoa beverages with milk; flavourings 
(other than essential oils) for food and beverages; 
cereals and preparations made from cereals; 
confectionery; cookies; crackers; farinaceous foods; 
glucose for food; honey; infusions (not medicinal); 
royal jelly for human consumption (not for medical 
purposes); malt-extract for food; rusks; sugar and 
natural sweeteners; yeast; bean meal; corn flour, corn 
flakes, corn meal; maize flour, maize flakes, maize 
meal; oat flakes, oat meal; groats for human food; 
starch for food, starch products for food; malt for 
food; oat-based food; vegetal; preparations for use as 
coffee substitutes; tea, rice, tapioca, sago, 
artificial coffee; flour and preparations made from 
cereals, bread, pastry and confectionery, ices; 
treacle; baking-powder; salt, mustard; vinegar, sauces 
(condiments); spices; ice. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.: 

300210167 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
The applicant claims the colours blue, red, green and 
yellow as elements of mark "A" in the series. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

GRANAROLO S.P.A. 
VIA DI CADRIANO 27/2, BOLOGNA, ITALY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Trademark.com Limited 
Unit A1, 16/F. , Wincome Centre, 39 Des Voeux Road 
Central, Central, HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

29, 30, 32 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 29, 30, 32 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 29 
albumen for food; apple purée; bacon; butter; 
chocolate nut butter; cocoa butter; coconut butter; 
peanut butter; buttercream; casein for food; 
charcuterie; cheese; coconut, dessicated; coconut oil; 
corn oil; cream; whipped cream; edible fats; edible 
oils; eggs; powdered eggs; coconut fat; fat-containing 
mixtures for bread slices; fruit jellies; fruit pulp; 
fruit salads; ham; vegetable juices for cooking; 
margarine; meat; milk; milk beverages; milk products; 
olive oil for food; palm oil for food; pork; rennet; 
vegetable salads; sesame oil; sunflower oil for food; 
tomato juice for cooking; tomato purée; whey; white of 
eggs; yogurt; yolk of eggs; jams; marmalade. 
 
Class 30 
artificial coffee; crushed barley; chocolate-based-
beverages; cocoa-based-beverages; coffee-based-
beverages; tea-based-beverages; binding agents for ice 
cream; biscuits; cake paste; cake powder; cakes; rice 
cakes; candy for food; caramels; cereal preparations; 
chicory; chocolate; chocolate beverages with milk; 
cocoa; cocoa beverages with milk; cocoa products; 
coffee; coffee beverages with milk; coffee flavorings; 
vegetal preparations for use as coffee substitutes; 
unroasted coffee; condiments; cookies; corn flakes; 
crackers; ice cream; custard; dressing for salads; 
edible ices; fondants; frozen yogurt; fruit jellies; 
ice for refreshment; ice, natural or artificial; iced 
tea; infusions, not medicinal; ketchup; malt biscuits; 
mayonnaise; pastry; petit-beurre biscuits; pies; 
pralines; sorbets; preparations for stiffening whipped 
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cream; sweetmeats; tea; tomato sauce; vinegar; waffles; 
honey; cooking salt; sugar. 
 
Class 32 
aerated water; milk of almonds; beer; non-alcoholic 
beverages; whey beverages; cider; non-alcoholic fruit 
extracts; non-alcoholic fruit juice beverages; fruit 
juices; fruit nectars; lemonades; peanut milk; mineral 
water; orgeat; soda water; sorbet; syrups for 
beverages; syrups for lemonade; table waters; tomato 
juice; vegetable juices, waters. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
casein for food. 
 
Class 29 
albumen for food; apple purée; bacon; butter; 
chocolate nut butter; cocoa butter; coconut butter; 
peanut butter; buttercream; charcuterie; cheese; 
coconut, dessicated; coconut oil; corn oil; cream; 
whipped cream; edible fats; edible oils; eggs; powdered 
eggs; coconut fat; fat-containing mixtures for bread 
slices; fruit jellies; fruit pulp; fruit salads; ham; 
vegetable juices for cooking; margarine; meat; milk; 
milk beverages; milk products; olive oil for food; palm 
oil for food; pork; rennet; vegetable salads; sesame 
oil; sunflower oil for food; tomato juice for cooking; 
tomato purée; whey; white of eggs; yogurt; yolk of 
eggs; jams; marmalade. 
 
Class 30 
artificial coffee; crushed barley; chocolate-based-
beverages; cocoa-based-beverages; coffee-based-
beverages; tea-based-beverages; binding agents for ice 
cream; biscuits; cake paste; cake powder; cakes; rice 
cakes; candy for food; caramels; cereal preparations; 
chicory; chocolate; chocolate beverages with milk; 
cocoa; cocoa beverages with milk; cocoa products; 
coffee; coffee beverages with milk; coffee flavorings; 
vegetal preparations for use as coffee substitutes; 
unroasted coffee; condiments; cookies; corn flakes; 
crackers; ice cream; custard; dressing for salads; 
edible ices; fondants; frozen yogurt; fruit jellies; 
ice for refreshment; ice, natural or artificial; iced 
tea; infusions, not medicinal; ketchup; malt biscuits; 
mayonnaise; pastry; petit-beurre biscuits; pies; 
pralines; sorbets; preparations for stiffening whipped 
cream; sweetmeats; tea; tomato sauce; vinegar; waffles; 
honey; cooking salt; sugar. 
 
Class 32 
aerated water; milk of almonds; beer; non-alcoholic 
beverages; whey beverages; cider; non-alcoholic fruit 
extracts; non-alcoholic fruit juice beverages; fruit 
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juices; fruit nectars; lemonades; peanut milk; mineral 
water; orgeat; soda water; sorbet; syrups for 
beverages; syrups for lemonade; table waters; tomato 
juice; vegetable juices, waters. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300238202 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
The applicant claims the colours red, yellow and blue 
as elements of the trade mark. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

CHINA IMPERIAL GROWTH TON BIOLOGICAL RESEARCH CENTER 
LIMITED 
FLAT/RM B4, 20/F, WAH HOI MANSION, 254-280 ELECTRIC RD, 
NORTH POINT, HONG KONG. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

NTD PATENT & TRADE MARK AGENCY LTD. 
UNITS 1805-6, 18/F, GREENFIELD TOWER, CONCORDIA PLAZA, 
NO. 1, SCIENCE MUSEUM ROAD, TSIMSHATSUI EAST, KOWLOON, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

3, 5, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 40, 41 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 3, 5, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 40, 41 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 3 
perfumery, essential oils, flavourings for beverages 
(essential oils), aromatic substance for use in the 
cosmetic industries, cosmetics, make-up powders, 
creams, milks, lotions and gels for the face, the body 
and the hands, creams for wrinkles, skin whitening 
creams, pimple/acne creams, freckle creams, cosmetic 
preparations for slimming purposes, deodorants for 
personal use; all included in Class 3. 
 
Class 5 
pharmaceutical preparations, dietetic substances 
adapted for medical use and dietetic beverages adapted 
for medical use; Chinese herbal medicines and 
preparations in form of liquid, syrup, capsule, tablet, 
powder, bolus, pill and pastes; Chinese medicinal 
herbs, herb tea, tonics (medicine); all included in 
Class 5. 
 
Class 28 
fitness apparatus, body-training apparatus, body-
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building apparatus, rehabilitation apparatus (body-); 
all included in Class 28. 
 
Class 29 
canned food, fruit (preserved), vegetables (canned), 
pollen prepared as foodstuff, milk and milk products, 
milk beverages (milk predominating), casein for food, 
edible oils, pectin for food, dried edible mushrooms, 
albumen for food; all included in Class 29. 
 
Class 30 
coffee, tea, honey, propolis (bee glue) for human 
consumption, royal jelly for human consumption (not for 
medical purposes), Chinese porridge, groats for human 
food, noodles, products of rice and flour, instant 
noodles, aromatic preparations for food, essences for 
foodstuffs (except etheric essences and essential 
oils); flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
beverages; all included in Class 30. 
 
Class 31 
agricultural, horticultural and forestry products and 
grains not included in other classes; fresh fruits and 
fresh vegetables; seeds and natural plants and flowers, 
fresh edible mushrooms, edible fresh flowers; all 
included in Class 31. 
 
Class 32 
beer, mineral and aerated waters and other non-
alcoholic drinks; fruit drinks and fruit juices; whey 
beverages, mineral water (beverages), distilled 
drinking water, vegetable drinks and vegetable juice, 
bean extract drinks; all included in Class 32. 
 
Class 33 
alcoholic beverages, fruit extracts (alcoholic), 
spirits (beverages), alcoholic extracts; all included 
in Class 33. 
 
Class 40 
fruit crushing, food smoking, food and drink 
preservation, all included in Class 40. 
 
Class 41 
education, provision of correspondence courses, tuition 
and education information; all included in Class 41. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
casein for food; all included in Class 1. 
 
Class 3 
perfumery, essential oils, flavourings for beverages 
(essential oils), aromatic substance for use in the 
cosmetic industries, cosmetics, make-up powders, 
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creams, milks, lotions and gels for the face, the body 
and the hands, creams for wrinkles, skin whitening 
creams, pimple/acne creams, freckle creams, cosmetic 
preparations for slimming purposes, deodorants for 
personal use; all included in Class 3. 
 
Class 5 
pharmaceutical preparations, dietetic substances 
adapted for medical use and dietetic beverages adapted 
for medical use; Chinese herbal medicines and 
preparations in form of liquid, syrup, capsule, tablet, 
powder, bolus, pill and pastes; Chinese medicinal 
herbs, herb tea, tonics (medicine); all included in 
Class 5. 
 
Class 28 
fitness apparatus, body-training apparatus, body-
building apparatus, rehabilitation apparatus (body-); 
all included in Class 28. 
 
Class 29 
canned food, fruit (preserved), vegetables (canned), 
pollen prepared as foodstuff, milk and milk products, 
milk beverages (milk predominating), edible oils, 
pectin for food, dried edible mushrooms, albumen for 
food; all included in Class 29. 
 
Class 30 
coffee, tea, honey, propolis (bee glue) for human 
consumption, royal jelly for human consumption (not for 
medical purposes), Chinese porridge, groats for human 
food, noodles, products of rice and flour, instant 
noodles, aromatic preparations for food, essences for 
foodstuffs (except etheric essences and essential 
oils); flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
beverages; all included in Class 30. 
 
Class 31 
agricultural, horticultural and forestry products and 
grains not included in other classes; fresh fruits and 
fresh vegetables; seeds and natural plants and flowers, 
fresh edible mushrooms, edible fresh flowers; all 
included in Class 31. 
 
Class 32 
beer, mineral and aerated waters and other non-
alcoholic drinks; fruit drinks and fruit juices; whey 
beverages, mineral water (beverages), distilled 
drinking water, vegetable drinks and vegetable juice, 
bean extract drinks; all included in Class 32. 
 
Class 33 
alcoholic beverages, fruit extracts (alcoholic), 
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spirits (beverages), alcoholic extracts; all included 
in Class 33. 
 
Class 40 
fruit crushing, food smoking, food and drink 
preservation, all included in Class 40. 
 
Class 41 
education, provision of correspondence courses, tuition 
and education information; all included in Class 41. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300271557 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

ETIKA DAIRIES SDN. BHD. 
LOT LS.1, PERSIARAN SATU MERU INDUSTRIAL PARK PERSIARAN 
HAMZAH ALANG KLANG SELANGOR  42200 MALAYSIA 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Hogan Lovells 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 88 Queensway HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

29 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 29 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 29 
milk; cheese; yoghurt; milk beverages (milk 
predominating); milk products; milk tea (milk-based); 
cocoa milk (milk-based); yoghurt; casein for food; 
kefir (milk beverage); kumyss (milk beverage); whipped 
cream. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
casein for food. 
 
Class 29 
milk; cheese; yoghurt; milk beverages (milk 
predominating); milk products; milk tea (milk-based); 
cocoa milk (milk-based); yoghurt; kefir (milk 
beverage); kumyss (milk beverage); whipped cream. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.: 

300357129 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

Cofco Agricultural Property Management Services Ltd. 
Room 515, Tower A, COFCO Plaza No.8 Jianguomennei Ave., 
Dongcheng District, Beijing, China 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Chan, Tang & Kwok 
Rooms 2503-4, 25/F, Shanghai Industrial Investment 
Building, 48-62 Hennessy Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

29, 30 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 29, 30 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 29 
white of eggs; milk products; edible fats; maize oil; 
sunflower oil for food; olive oil for food; albumen for 
food; edible oils; margarine; casein for food. 
 
Class 30 
coffee-based beverages; cakes; cereal preparations; 
flour for food; rice; flour-milling products; soya 
sauce; vinegar; seasonings; essences for foodstuffs, 
except etheric essences and essential oils. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
casein for food. 
 
Class 29 
white of eggs; milk products; edible fats; maize oil; 
sunflower oil for food; olive oil for food; albumen for 
food; edible oils; margarine. 
 
Class 30 
coffee-based beverages; cakes; cereal preparations; 
flour for food; rice; flour-milling products; soya 
sauce; vinegar; seasonings; essences for foodstuffs, 
except etheric essences and essential oils. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300488610 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: N/A 
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Mark Description: 
[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 

地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

BIOLIFE NEW ZEALAND LIMITED 
28A, TORRENS ROAD, EAST TAMAKI, AUCKLAND, NEW ZEALAND. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

CHINAHONGKONG IP LIMITED 
3011, 30/F, Office Tower, Convention Plaza, 1 Harbour 
Road, Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

29 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 29 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 29 
milk products; milk beverages (milk predominating); 
milk; cheese; cream (dairy products); acidophilus milk; 
casein for food; whey; milk tea (milk predominating); 
cocoa milk (milk predominating); prepared nuts; albumen 
for food; protein for human consumption; bean curd 
products; chocolate nut butter; meat, fish, poultry and 
game; meat extracts; preserved, dried and cooked fruits 
and vegetables; jellies, jams, compotes; eggs; edible 
oils and fats. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
casein for food. 
 
Class 29 
milk products; milk beverages (milk predominating); 
milk; cheese; cream (dairy products); acidophilus milk; 
whey; milk tea (milk predominating); cocoa milk (milk 
predominating); prepared nuts; albumen for food; 
protein for human consumption; bean curd products; 
chocolate nut butter; meat, fish, poultry and game; 
meat extracts; preserved, dried and cooked fruits and 
vegetables; jellies, jams, compotes; eggs; edible oils 
and fats. 

   
   

 


